
POLICE AND CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR  
THE WEST MIDLANDS 

NON-CONFIDENTIAL 

NOTICE OF DECISION 

[044-2025] 

Contact Officer: Jemma Hodgson, Head of Property and Estates Management,  

Corporate Asset Management. 

Email: jemma.hodgson@westmidlands.police.uk 
 
Car parking changes in Birmingham City Centre: Weaman Street and Steelhouse Lane 
 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY  
 
Birmingham City Council is proposing to improve traffic management, in Birmingham City Centre, 
through the implementation of the Snow Hill Phase 3a – Newhall Street Traffic Management scheme.  
 
The traffic management scheme will impact, current, parking arrangements for operational vehicles 
within Birmingham City Centre on Steelhouse Lane, and Weaman Street.  
 
The Snow Hill Phase 3a – Newhall Street Traffic Management scheme will consist of traffic 
management improvements and the introduction of new pay and display in the wider Snow Hill Area.  
 
West Midlands Police will retain two car parking spaces at Steelhouse Lane and obtain eight newly 
created Police bays on Weaman Street.  
 
 
DECISION 
 
I approve the proposed changes to car parking spaces, proposed by Birmingham City Council under 
the Snow Hill Phase 3a – Newhall Street Traffic Management scheme. This will result in eight new 
Police parking bays on Weaman Street, and a further two bays to be retained at Steelhouse Lane. 
 
 

 
WEST MIDLANDS POLICE AND CRIME COMMISSIONER 
 
I confirm that I do not have any disclosable pecuniary interests in this decision and take the decision 
in compliance with the Code of Conduct for the Police and Crime Commissioner of the West Midlands. 
Any interests are indicated below. 
 
 

Signature…… ……………………………………………. 
 
 
Date…………05/09/2025………………………….. 
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